Subdivisionandzoning

From: Margaret Merritt <mmerr46@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 5, 2021 3:25 PM

To: Subdivisionandzoning

Subject: SPUD 1312

I would like to voice my objection to the plans to build four free standing homes at NE 15th and Walnut. The plans are
for the homes to extend to the sidewalk. This would encroach on foot traffic for the neighbors, as the driveways will
begin over the public sidewalk.

We are a neighborhood of mostly single family, owner occupied homes. We want to see development that reflects our
community. Please do not allow this plan to go forward.

Thank you very much for your notice. We appreciate the work you do for our city.

Margaret Merritt
224 NE 15th St.

Sent from my iPhone



